
MINUTES 

OF THE REGULAR MEETING 

OF THE MANCHESTER CITY COUNCIL 

December 12, 2022, 5:00 pm 

 

MEMBERS PRESENT:            STAFF PRESENT:  

Mayor Mike Brening                        City Manager Mark Pullium 
Mayor Pro Tem Judy Foster Pike         City Clerk Angel Fowler    
Councilmember Jimmy Dyer                                       City Attorney Nathan Lee  
Councilmember Quardez Warrior       Police Chief Gray Couch  
Councilmember Nell Wilkins                         Utility Director Sam Summers 

                                             Fire Chief Ben Williams 
                   Recreation Director Tangela Cummings  

 
Mayor Brening called the meeting to order at 5:05 pm. 
 
Invocation given by Pastor Bob Patterson. 
 
Councilmember Warrior made the motion to approve the December 12, 2022 agenda, Councilmember 
Dyer seconded, all approved. 
 
Mayor Pro Tem Pike made the motion to approve the November 14, 2022, minutes, Councilmember 
Warrior seconded, all approved. 
 
Councilmember Warrior made the motion to approve the November 9, 2022, work session minutes, 
Mayor Pro Tem Pike seconded, all approved. 
 
No Administrative/Fiscal/Appointments 
 
No Appearances or Public Comments 
 
Councilmember Wilkins advised she is working on the MLK Day Parade. 
 
The City Council recognized two retired employees for their years of service to the City of Manchester, 
Fred Schmalz, 37 years of service with the Fire Department as a fireman and then Asst. Fire Chief, Kathy 
Storey with 37 years of service, served as City Clerk, City Manager and Finance Director.  They will also 
be given a small reception following the council meeting.  
 
No Old Business 
 
No New Business 
 
Mayor Comments: 
Christmas Lunch will be Wednesday, December 14 at 12:00 at the Senior Center. 
Merry Christmas to everyone 



 
 
Council Comments: 
 
Councilmember Wilkins: 
Merry Christmas to everyone 
 
Mayor Pro Tem Pike: 
Welcomed Jodi Sharpe, new Manchester Development Director  
Merry Christmas to everyone 
 
Councilmember Warrior:   
Thanked Fred Schmalz and Kathy Storey for their service to the City of Manchester. 
Merry Christmas 
 
Councilmember Dyer:  
Have known both employees for years and really appreciate what they have done 
Merry Christmas 
 
City Manager Comments: 
Dean will be at City Hall this Friday to start the email conversion. 
Thanked Kathy Storey and Fred Schmalz for their dedicated service to Manchester.  
 
Mayor Brening made the motion to adjourn the meeting, Mayor Pro Tem Pike seconded, all approved.  
 
 
  
_______________________________________                  ______________________________________  
Mike Brening, Mayor         Angel Fowler, City Clerk  
 


